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BACK COUNTRY HORSEMEN OF WASHINGTON
PO Box 1132
ELLENSBURG, WA 98926

WWW.BCHW.ORG
February 2, 2024 

To: Regional Forester Buchanan
       US Forest Service 

      1220 SW 3rd Ave 

      Portland, Oregon 97204 
RE: Northwest Forest Plan Amendment
On behalf of Back Country Horsemen of Washington (BCHW) and it’s 2334 members in Washington state, I thank you for the opportunity to comment on the planning that is taking place for an amendment to the 1994 Northwest Forest Plan. BCHW recognizes the time, effort and research that has taken place to reach this point in the process, and the foresight that will be required to complete a plan that will create resilience and longevity in preserving  these landscapes for the American people. 
In considering the need and the focus of the proposed amendment BCHW cannot ignore that recreation has not been recognized or included as an interrelated topic to be considered in the amendment. The identified Changed Conditions: fire resistance, climate change affect on ecosystems, mature and old growth timber conditions, incorporating Indigenous Knowledge, and providing a predictable supply of timber and non-timber products are highlighted as pressing needs. BCHW asserts that recreation and  recreation management is a Changed Condition and requires the same level of focus, it should not be left aside in this amendment. 
In the past 30 years managing recreation and the influx of recreational users on these landscapes has become major aspect in the jobs of both the Forest Service, Bureau of Land Management and all federal and state agencies that are tasked with caring for public lands. Recreation has become a major economic driver in many communities, and the ability for people to  get out into nature is a recognized source of well-being. People want and need varied opportunities to recreate, and this component impacts all the other concerns that are identified as pressing needs in the proposal.  Recreation is an integral component of management that needs to be incorporated in this amendment. 
Back Country Horsemen Washington’s mission includes maintaining access to public lands for pack and saddle stock users. BCHW encourages responsible citizen involvement in governmental actions affecting public lands and Back Country Horsemen aid land managers in the care and maintenance of our public lands, including education and information and training and advocacy for pack and saddle users and for other recreational users. We strongly encourage the addition of the recreation component to the NWFP amendment.
In closing, Back Country Horsemen of Washington proposes that Recreation must be added as an integral component to be incorporated in this amendment to the Northwest Forest plan. 
Thank you for your consideration,

Kathy Young 

Public Lands Chairman     
Back Country Horsemen of Washington 

Public_lands@bchw.org

Back Country Horsemen of Washington (BCHW), is a 501 (c) (3) organization with 30 chapters across the state dedicated to: keeping trails open for all users; educating horse users in Leave-No-Trace practices; and providing volunteer service to resource agencies. 


